EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, August 27, 2012
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Bob Dowding, Gill James, Joe Thompson, 
Mike Kelly, Gary Emslie, Traci Huffer, Eric McCurdy, Doug Blair, Derek Tucci, Craig Olson, Lacey London

Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Frank Manthou
1. Introduction of Guests:  Mike Colbrese and Ali Kraus, WIAA


2. Approval of Monday, June 4, 2012 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 33,389.31



Savings:
$ 26,357.40

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #17267 through #17303 for a total of $ 29,679.12 
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Craig Olson (with input from Mike Colbrese)
a. Amendment to be written concerning number of practices per week. 
b. Passed the WOA Agreement
c. Passed 2012-13 Bound for State Regs
d. Voted to maintain the boys soccer restrictions for violent conduct at a three game suspension, but removed the team penalties.
e. Sites were finalized for this year.
f. NW Yeshiva’s request for change in the State Volleyball tourney was denied.  The board determined that the tournament format could not effectively be changed to accommodate schools who can’t participate on Saturdays because of a variety of critical factors.
g. Voted to keep the present basketball format for state, but continue to study it.  The board reviewed proposals from the coaches’ associations to try to get back to a 16 team tourney or move all the teams to the state site on Wednesday of the tourney and determined that those proposals wouldn’t fix the problems.  The board also discussed the implication that there were some teams intentionally losing to get a more favorable seeding.  So there is a suggestion to move to a “blind” draw that could require teams to travel all over the state.  The board will review this at the next meeting.
h. Changed eligibility notification from certified mail to other forms including email.
i. Strategic Planning committee will continue in September and complete their work early in the year.
j. Mike Colbrese Report.  
i. Gill asked about a player or team not finishing a district tournament after starting.  Mike pointed out that the Handbook speaks to it in section 25.2 and 25.6 discuss this issue.  Mike indicated that the board will have a discussion about this topic.
ii. WIAA/WOA Agreement.  The statewide agreement was an attempt to control the extraneous fees charged and review the increases in fees.  WOA agreed two years ago to waive their increase, then received a $2 fee increase last year.  This year, WOA came in and proposed rather than a fee increase, they would receive an $80K “grant” that would allow them to work on recruiting and training (RTO).  This comes out to about a $200 per school amount rather than significantly more for the increase in official’s fees had the fees gone up another $2 per official this year – a boon to school budgets. The WIAA board is discussing how to fund this “grant”. Schools may be charged a fee later in the year for this budget item: but it will be still a significant savings over what schools would have paid for a $2 per official increase in fees.  In addition, WOA froze middle school fees and agreed to allow middle schools to use non-WOA officials if they followed the mandated process.  WIAA/WOA will create a system of evaluation of the process and the use of funds.
iii. One district is requesting that when there is only one allocation in a sport in a given year, that allocation would be given in year 1 rather than year 2 of the cycle.  The board will look, but find it difficult to adjust.
iv. The board has reviewed the penalty code to come up with a “fairer and more consistent” system.  The state legislature determined that only the WIAA Board can remove a team from state play.   The legislation also allows for penalties being imposed directly on coaches and fines being levied on schools and/or personnel.  In addition, the board put together a committee to review and make recommendations on the penalty process to schools, leagues or districts looking for possible solutions.  They came up with a series of recommendations that went through first reading with the board in July.  It will go through 2nd and 3rd reading at the next board meeting.
v. The “ejection policy” proposal will also come up for final reading at the next meeting.  There would be a one year experiment to review ejection appeals.  A change in the process requires athletic directors to notify the WIAA staff when an athlete gets ejected.  All appeals would go through WIAA/WOA.
vi. Accountability.  Mike met with officials to talk about the topic and asked for input from the board about the role of officials.  They want athletic directors to let the assignor know if there are problems and they want to know that the AD is going to handle problems that are brought to their attention.
vii. WIAA is putting together a committee to work with parents more effectively.
viii. Mentoring.  Tom suggested that the board needs to put a committee together to develop a program for mentoring new athletic directors.
ix. Please provide input on any of these topics to Eric or Craig prior to their late September board meeting.
6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Gary Emslie
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 0

b. Coach Ejections – 1 (from May)
c. Ineligibility – 0

B. League Reports

i. Kingco – There are new Ads at Eastlake, Mercer Island, and Garfield.  We are reviewing our tournaments.  Lake Washington and Sammamish will be 2A.  Ryan Gilbert will be the Rep Assembly Member for Kingco.  Kingco has a new treasurer, Colleen Lowell.

ii. Metro – There are six new ADs in the league – Bainbridge, Cleveland, Eastside Catholic, Franklin, Nathan Hale and Blanchet.  Franklin will manage both golf programs.  Cleveland and West Seattle will handle soccer.  The league is looking at raising ticket prices to $7 & $5 as Kingco has done that and this would bring some consistency.

iii. Emerald City – Eastside Prep is new to the league and replaces Cedar Park and Bellevue Christian Schools.  There is some conversation about combining with the 2B schools in softball and baseball for contests. New AD at Annie Wright.
iv. SeaTac 2B – No report

v. SeaTac 1B – Bob Dowding will be the 1B representative to the board and attend their meetings.  They are a separate entity from SeaTac 2B except in those sports where the need to play because of combined allocations.  They are developing new documents and their non-profit status. There are several new ADs in the league as well.
vi. Middle School – Northshore will have 9th graders playing at the HS level in basketball.  There are 3 new ADs in Northshore as well.  Issaquah had 2 of 5 new ones.

C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson. 
a. “Stacking” officials.  Is it possible to “stack” officials so that we consistently get three officials at JV games and save some money on travel fees?  This would mean sending the same officials to do the JV game as are going to do the varsity contest.  Pat contacted the officials who indicated that it isn’t that easy to do.  The discussion of the board indicated that it would save us some money and improve the level of officiating.  It is a change, so there might be some resistance, but it is possible to do.  The district board will distribute a document that explains the reasoning for this, then ask the leagues to determine if they want to follow that process this year.  The leagues will report back to the board at the next meeting.  If the feeling is unanimous, then the board will follow up with the assignors.  If not, then the district will support the leagues that choose to follow this path.
D. 2012-2013 Executive Board Meeting Schedule.  Marilyn presented a meeting schedule for the current school year.   Please review and mark on your calendars.
E. 2012-2013 Service Fees.  Marilyn presented the list of schools and the amount of their service fees.  The fees have been approved and have not been raised.
F. 2011-2012 Travel Points.  Marilyn asked the board to review the process for distributing these funds.  This past year, we returned money directly to the school that earned the money.  One golfer is equal to an entire football team for distribution purposes, so money is not really going back to the schools that produced the income.  So Marilyn is recommending that we revisit how we want to distribute it. She will put it on the agenda for next meeting.
G. Distribution of 2011-2012 Excess Funds.  Marilyn reported that we have $23,000 to distribute over the $40K we keep in reserve.  She proposed that we distribute that amount to the schools and supplied a worksheet to support that.  M/S/P to distribute the funds.
H. District Tournament Allocations “Three Week Window”.  Tom will distribute an email this week with a survey asking whether each school has a team or enough individuals to qualify as a team.  Please respond to the survey by Sept. 6.
I. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

a. 3A Volleyball/Basketball/Softball Bracket.  M/S/P to approve the bracket.

J. 2012-2013 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees.  Bob, Craig, Lacey, & Tom will work on a “mentoring” committee.  

K. 2012-2013 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals.  Looking for suggestions at the next meeting.
L. Track – Filling Lanes.  In April of 2010, the board approved that when there is an open lane or spot in a track meet (or golf tourney, for that matter) because one league can’t fill it, then the other league may fill in those spots.  Gill will add this to the syllabus for next spring.
M. 4A Finances. The board approved the financial 4A Overhead fees for this year.  M/S/P

7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence - None
B. NEW ADDRESS - Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, October 1, 2012-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. Review of 2011-2012 Annual Financial Report

B. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations

C. Site Selection for Football/Soccer

D.  WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic)

9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM.

